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UPCOMING EVENTS  

April 2023 

Term 
Week 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Notes 

Term 1 3 4 5 6 7 Term 1 finishes at 2:30pm on 
Thursday, April 6th. Our Easter 
Bonnet Parade will begin at 
1:30pm in the Atrium.  
 
Prep enrolments for 2024 open 
on Monday, April 24th. All parents 
of current students with younger 
children due to start school in 
2024 are asked to contact the 
school in Term 1 to advice of the 
intention to enrol.  
 
The RSL are planning a schools’ 
ANZAC service on Friday, April 
28th. More details to follow.  

Week 10   
Hot Cross Bun 
Day 

Last day of 
Term 1 

School holidays 

School 10 11 12 13 14 
Holidays School holidays School holidays School holidays School holidays School holidays 

School 17 18 19 20 21 
Holidays School holidays School holidays School holidays School holidays School holidays 

Term 2 24 25 26 27 28 

Week 1 

First day of 
Term 2 
 
Prep 
enrolments 
open 

ANZAC Day – 
no school 

  

Schools’ 
ANZAC Service  
 
Fascination 
Friday 

May 2023 

Term 
Week 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Notes 

Term 2 1 2 3 4 5 

 

Week 2     

District 
Athletics 
(Track) 
 
Assembly 

Term 2 8 9 10 11 12 

Week 3 
Finance 
Subcommittee 

Buildings and 
Grounds 
Subcommittee 

 
Mother’s Day 
Stall & 
Afternoon Tea 

District 
Athletics (Field) 
 
Fascination 
Friday 

Term 2 15 16 17 18 19 
Week 4   School Photos School Council Assembly 

Term 2 22 23 24 25 26 

Week 5 
Police Incursion 
(whole school) 

 Hot Food Day  
Fascination 
Friday 

Term 2 29 30 31 
June 

Week 6    

June 2023 

Term 
Week 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Notes 

Term 2 

May 

1 2 

  
Week 7  

Assembly 
 
Family Bingo 
Night 

Please Note: all of the dates listed above are subject to change 
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LEARNER AT THE CENTRE–DIVERSITY–SOCIAL NATURE OF LEARNING 

As we approach the end of Term 1, I wanted to take the time to congratulate the whole community 

for such a successful start to the year. As well as all of the regular day-to-day tasks that keep our 

school environment so busy, we have had NAPLAN assessments, our annual Colour Explosion Fun 

Run, sporting events, Fascination Friday rotations, Meet-the-Teacher interviews and Student 

Support Group meetings. Amongst all of this, the teachers have managed to engage deeply in 

professional learning in our new Writing approach – Seven Steps to Writing Success – and in 

further developing our Maths continua to ensure our students are confident and competent 

Mathematicians who approach challenging situations with enthusiasm.  

At the beginning of this term, we introduced our Fascination Friday rotations, providing an 

opportunity for the students to experience activities they may not have tried before. The four 

rotations are sport, mindfulness, gardening and Play is the Way and the student leaders support 

the teachers and integration aides who run those activities. The students spend the first four 

rotations (Weeks 1, 3, 5 and 7) in their Houses, attending one activity for the full session. In Week 

9, the students in the House that has earned the highest number of points across the term during 

the rotations, gets first choice on which activity they would like to return to. There is a limit to the 

number of students who can sign up for each activity, so it is in each student’s best interest to 

demonstrate our school values of Learner at the centre, Diversity and the Social nature of learning 

during the rotation sessions to give them a higher chance of getting their first preference. This 

term, there were 1,092 House Points earned and the House with the highest number of points was 

Heath with 313 points. Congratulations to those students and staff members and thank you to the 

student leaders who have supported the establishment of our rotations.  

Unfortunately, the students in years 5 and 6 did not get to revisit an activity this term because they 

spent the day at the Sidney Myer Music Bowl enjoying a performance by King Stingray. The 

students have been learning all about King Stingray this term so the timing was perfect. Have a 

look on the next page for more on the work that our students have been doing as part of their 

Visual Arts program.  

I hope you all have a lovely break when the end of term arrives. Stay safe and we’ll look forward to 

hearing about all your adventures when we return on Monday, April 24th for Term 2.  
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SIZZLING STARTS 

 

The students across the school have been learning about Sizzling Starts. These openings have 

been written by our Year 2 students: 
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PHOTO OF THE MONTH 

 

STUDENT LEADERS 

HOUSE CAPTAINS 

On the 29th of March Seaford Park Primary School participated in District cross country, following 

our in-school event earlier in the term. All of the people who participated had a great time and did 

so well. We had a wide range of students who went and all did great even though it was raining. 

Thank you to Ms Johnstone, Mrs Townsend and Ms Shannon, who came with us to cross country. 

They cheered us on and made sure that everyone had a good time.  
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BOOK REVIEW: THE GRUFFALO 

Author: Julia Donaldson 

Illustrator: Axel Scheffler 

The Gruffalo is a story about a mouse who was taking a 

stroll through the woods, a fox saw the mouse on his 

journey and the fox said “where are you going to, little 

brown mouse? Come and have lunch in my 

underground house”. 

The mouse says no and tells him he’s having lunch with 

a gruffalo. The fox says “what's a gruffalo?” The mouse 

replies, telling him “he has terrible tusks and terrible 

claws and terrible teeth in his terrible jaws”, the mouse 

also says, “and his favourite food is roasted fox”. The fox 

says, “roasted fox! I’m off!” The mouse laughs, “silly old 

fox! Doesn’t he know, there’s no such thing as a 

gruffalo?” The mouse continued his journey and the 

same thing happened, with an owl and then a snake.  

The Gruffalo is a great tale of the underdog who comes out on top. It is suitable for young and old, 

with great pictures and rhyming words to help beginner readers. 

If you haven’t read The Gruffalo, give it a try. 

Fun fact: the book was inspired by a Chinese folk tale called "The Fox that Borrows the Terror of a 

Tiger”. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 

We held the first meeting of the new School Council in March and elected our office bearers, as 

follows: 

Member Category 

Kylie Tomlinson President 

Sarah Argles Vice President 

Jan Gallagher Treasurer 

Melanie French Minute Taker 
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AWARD WINNERS 
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SOCCER X 

The team at Soccer X have loved visiting our school every week and the feedback from the 

students and their families has been very positive. They have therefore requested to return in 

Term 2. Please see the flyer below for details.  
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IGNITE THE SPARK 

Over the past 12 months, we have raised over $65,000 locally as part of our Ignite the SPark 

campaign. We have used the money raised to : 

- Install the shade sail over the Indigenous Garden 

- Install a heating and cooling system in the BER building 

- Cover the costs of completing the ground marking, which will be carried out in 2023 

- Replace the furniture in three more classrooms 

- Replace the goal posts on the oval 

- Upgrade our reading resources in the classrooms and in the school library 

 

The information above does not include the fundraising carried out as part of our Colour Explosion 

Fun Run – more information on that will be included in April’s newsletter.  

We are very grateful to all families who have supported our efforts.  

2024 ENROLMENTS 

Prep enrolments for 2024 will open on April 24th. If you would like to be added to our mailing list to 

receive the documentation as soon as it is released by the Department of Education, please 

contact the school office by phone or by email. We have had a very high level of interest this year 

so it is imperative we have all of the documentation back to us as soon as possible to ensure that 

nobody misses out on a place at Seaford Park Primary School.  
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WE WANT YOUR INPUT 

Thank you to all parents and carers who provided feedback on teacher 

communication. The student leaders were actively engaged in the 

process by inviting participation using a school device in the mornings 

and afternoons. The following data was gathered and will be used to 

develop a communication strategy: 

- There were a total of 30 responses, representing 40 students 

- All year levels were represented by at least one respondent 

- No respondents were interested in receiving information about attendance or punctuality but: 

o 63% would like information on behaviour and attitude 

o 63% would like information on social skills 

o 57% would like information on learning progression in English and/or Mathematics 

o 22 people chose Compass as their preferred mode of communication 

o 67% would like to receive communication monthly 

- Three people signed up to join a working party – I will be in touch early next term to organise a 

catch up. 

There is still time to provide your feedback –  please click here or scan the QR code.  

ATTENDANCE – EVERY DAY COUNTS 

Going to school every day is the single most important part of your child’s education. Students learn new 

things at school every day – missing school puts them behind.  

In Victoria school is compulsory for children and young people aged between six and seventeen 

years of age.  

WHY IT’S IMPORTANT   

We all want our students to get a great education, and the building blocks for a great education 

begin with students coming to school each and every day. If students miss school regularly, they 

miss out on learning the fundamental skills that will set them up for success in the later years of 

school. There is no safe number of days for missing school – each day a student misses puts them 

behind, and can affect their educational outcomes. Each missed day is associated with 

progressively lower achievement in numeracy, writing and reading.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1wvqkD7smqCQYvfHYVr2u8ozSMbbX8y29oI8SjHUzN3Q/edit#settings
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STUDENT ABSENCES  

The main reasons for absence are:  

Sickness – There are always times when students need to miss school, such as when they’re ill. 

It’s vital that they’re only away on the days they are genuinely sick, and developing good sleep 

patterns, eating well and exercising regularly can make a big difference.  

Family holidays - It's vital that holidays are planned during school holidays where possible, and 

not during the term. If you are planning to go on holiday during term time, make sure that you talk 

to your child’s school in advance, and work with them to develop an Absence Learning Plan.  

“Day off” – Think twice before letting your child have a “day off” as they could fall behind their 

classmates – every day counts.  

School refusal - School refusing children will experience significant emotional distress not only 

when going to school but also at the thought of going to school; they may be absent from school 

for weeks or even months at a time. School refusal differs from truancy as children generally stay 

home with the knowledge of the parents and despite their best efforts to encourage their child to 

go to school. If you are having difficulty with your child refusing to go to school, please make an 

appointment with your child’s teacher to discuss support for you and your child.  

Being away from school for one day a fortnight equals missing 1.5 years over 13 years of 

school. Seaford Park Primary School will be working to improve our attendance data and ask 

parents to assist by ensuring that they log into Compass and complete an attendance note when 

their child is either late or absent. Parents will receive a text message from the school if their child 

is not present without an attendance note. This is called an “unexplained” absence. Teachers will 

contact families when it is noted that a child has three consecutive days recorded as 

“unexplained” absences or four or more “unexplained” absences in a given term.  

Children who are late to school miss out on intensive, targeted learning experiences occurring 

every day between nine o’clock and twenty past nine. During this time all teaching staff are 

mobilized to work with children and support their literacy development. Being late to school, even 

by five minutes impacts students’ learning and engagement during English Enhancement. If 

families are experiencing difficulty getting children to school on time, teachers will speak with 

parents and carers to offer support and work towards creating plans to assist children to actively 

engage in English Enhancement sessions every day.  
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Parents will receive a letter from the school twice a term identifying any “unexplained” absences 

that have been recorded for their child. Parents can then add attendance notes to explain the 

absences by using the Compass Parent Portal.  

If parents are experiencing any concerns about getting their child to school, please reach out to 

your child’s teacher or a member of the leadership team and we work with you to assist your child 

to have optimal opportunities by being at school, learning, every day.  
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TEAMKIDS 
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